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OTHERS PRESENT

· Gary Martiny of Community Management Services, Inc.

· Four (4) Homeowners

ITEM I—Call to Order by President Jim Foley at 7:00 PM. 

ITEM II—Open Forum

· 19214 – Leslie Schwartz described the rat situation throughout the unit. And she talked about Jean Snow’s dogs and the four year on-going problem they have caused and continue to cause. Neil from Winchester Pest Control will treat the unit for moths, ants, termites, and mice.

· Jennifer Kublick – The Board approved the windows at her unit for installation that she had submitted to the Board for approval. 

· Gary M. is to contact the sweeper regarding his schedule. They need to switch to Friday to coincide with Tim Dooling’s schedule.

· Ryan Otto came to the Board Meeting to represent his wife. He’s not a member of the HOA and the Board asked him to leave the meeting which he did.   

ITEM III—Approval of Minutes

The Board reviewed the minutes of May 13, 2010, Board of Directors meeting. Laurel Smith motioned to approve the minutes as amended. Jim Turke seconded the motion and it passed.

ITEM IV—Association Manager’s Report

· The work order history report for May 2010 was reviewed by the Board.

· The repairs of the clubhouse treadmill were reviewed. Gary M. is to get the repairs completed. 

· 19416 – the termite work has been completed. 

· GB Group proposal for seismic upgrades was reviewed. They were supposed to do one building and they didn’t do that. Jim Foley explained the costs of doing the seismic upgrades. To do the entire complex could be upwards of $5Mil. Jim Foley will get pricing to install the upgrades for the clubhouse.   

ITEM V—Committee Reports

A. Financial Report dated May 31, 2010 – the report was reviewed by Steve Gillen.
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B. The delinquency report dated 05-31-2010 was reviewed by Frank Hedges.

C. Security Report – none given.  

D. Maintenance Report – none given. 

E. Clubhouse – Steve Gillen reported that the retro fit company will look at the clubhouse again. 

F.   Landscape – Steve Gillen reviewed updates on the landscaping. 
ITEM VI – Old Business – the proposal from MP Concrete was reviewed by the Board. No action taken at this meeting. 

ITEM VII – New Business– The leak at unit 19313/19314 was discussed. Steve Caposio Xteria Roofing will take a look at it.

ITEM VIII—Newsletter Articles - The Board is to send all newsletter articles to Gary Martiny by the 6th of every month.

ITEM IX – Correspondence – none reviewed.

ITEM X—Adjournment

The Board Meeting adjourned at 8:05 PM. The next meeting is scheduled for July 8, 2010, at the clubhouse. The Board adjourned to executive session. 

As approved by the Board of Directors, __________________________________________
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